
Hello, OH Senate. 

My name is Shengchun Li. I have lived, studied, and worked in the United States for over 15 
years, from New Mexico to California, and now my family and I have made Ohio our home. I 
came here to pursue my dreams, guided by the values of justice, equality, and 
opportunity—principles I believe are the foundation of this country. 

HB1 and SB88 represent a grave violation of basic human rights and amount to institutionalized 
racial discrimination. As someone who has contributed to my community and respected the laws 
of this nation, it is deeply disheartening to see legislation that targets individuals not for their 
actions, but for their national origin. 

America’s strength has always come from its diversity, its openness, and its innovation—values 
made possible through the hard work and dreams of immigrants from all over the world, 
including China. This bill threatens those very ideals. It does not protect Ohio; it undermines the 
inclusive spirit that has made this state and this country thrive. 

I urge you to reject this bill and stand on the side of fairness, humanity, and the true American 
values that drew so many of us here in the first place. 

Thank you. 

Shengchun Li 

 


